
 
Comments on the Rec 6 CWG’s report 

from Internet Society of China 
 

Internet Society of China expresses gratitude to Rec 6 

CWG for discussing this important issue and publishing the 

final report in regard to the MOPO in DAG4. But CWG’s report 

does not incorporate Internet Society of China’s comments on 

DAG4 relating to the MOPO (http://forum.icann.org/lists/4gtld-guide/msg00 

036.html). Internet Society of China reiterates its position on 

MOPO and urges ICANN consider them in the next DAG 

version. 

Ⅰ.Incapacity of the ICC as DRSP 

As stated in DAG4, MOPO and Community objection 

involves races, culture, geography, religion and linguistics 

which is beyond the scope of business dispute. These areas 

obviously fall out of the scope and expertise of a chamber of 

commerce. Therefore, we propose to remove the description that 

ICC is going to be the DRSP in the next version of DAG. 

Ⅱ．Developing countries participating in new gTLD plan 

It reads in the DAG that the interest party shall pay for 

18,5000 US dollars per string ,and ICANN will probably charge 

http://forum.icann.org/lists/4gtld-guide/msg00%20036.html
http://forum.icann.org/lists/4gtld-guide/msg00%20036.html


registry services review fee, dispute resolution filing fee, 

community priority evaluation fee and string contention fee etc. 

As the Internet in the developing countries is still in its early 

stages, such huge charges would definitely stifle the initiative of 

the developing countries to apply for new gTLDs, and it will go 

against balanced development of the global Internet. It is 

expected that ICANN adopt a favorable fee policy for the 

developing countries.  

 


